




ALAMEDA COUNTY ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SITE VISIT  
March 6, 2007 

2942 San Pablo Avenue, Oakland 
 
 

 
3/6/2007.  Left office with Donna Drogos at 2:30 pm to visit Chung site.  When we reached the 
site, there was no activity at 2942 San Pablo Avenue.  We met with Leroy Griffin of Oakland Fire 
Department at site and he indicated that he had come out to the site earlier after receiving my call 
and shut down the work.  I took four photos of site and then went inside to meet with Jason 
Chung.  Leroy Griffin, Donna Drogos, and I met with Jason Chung.  He indicated that no 
additional grading would take place.  He indicated that the firm doing the grading was aware that 
material is hazardous but did not think there would be a problem.  I explained the potential for 
workers and neighbors to be exposed to chemicals in soil as a result of the grading, which is the 
reason that health and safety plans need to be in place before this type of work can be done.  I 
also explained that the case is being transferred to DTSC.  He should wait for direction from 
DTSC prior to submitting a revised CAP because DTSC may have additional requirements.  If 
there are issues that need to be addressed as a result of the site grading, he should get 
consulting help from an environmental professional such as Piers and they should submit a plan 
to us in the short term until DTSC is in place for oversight.  I did not know the time frame for 
DTSC to provide direction but indicated that it would take them some time to review the case file.  
 














































































































